
 

Please contact Steve Farst with any questions or concerns. 

 
CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

October 12, 2022 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 

 Capital Projects: 

Hickory Alley Drainage Underground work is substantially complete. Alley-ways are open to   
   Improvements  traffic part time, except for closure of segment from College Street to 

Raver.  Alley paving reconstruction is to occur over next three weeks. 
Project punch lists will soon be prepared. Weather and unforeseen 
conditions may affect schedule.     

 
Elmont Sewer Force Main Construction of project improvements are being programmed into the 5- 
   Replacement Design   year CIP for budgeting.   
 
Streets/Street: 
 
2022 Street Maintenance Decker Construction will be working on Hickory Alley 

paving/reconstruction beginning on 10/13/22.  Work area extends from 
Front Street to Raver Alley. Work is being done in stages: milling and 
excavation, curb work (west of College Street), and resurfacing. Work may 
extend into early November depending on weather and/or unforeseen 
conditions.  

 
Groveport Municipal Golf Work continues on golf holes/fairways north of Little Walnut Creek: in this  
Course Cart Paths replacement area pavement demolition/removal and stoning is complete; Base- and 

finish-course paving is partially complete as of this date and more is 
expected in next few days. Cart path paving and curb work is expected to 
continue on the north holes for the next three weeks. Some work on the holes 
south of the creek may begin before end of November, but as weather 
conditions deteriorate, that may affect how much can be done.  As stated 
before, weather may affect progress of work.  The contract allows for 
contractor to complete paths on holes south of the creek in the spring 2023. 

Development Projects:  

Redwood Apts. Hendron Site construction continues.  Hendron roadway paving is complete 
(supervised by the Franklin County Engineer).  Installation of the public 
water main extension along the roadway frontage is partially complete.  
Pressure tests and chlorination are pending.     

 
325 Main Street Preconstruction meeting was held on September 29. Owner was present.  

The owner’s site contractor indicated it would be several weeks before he 
can begin site work as preliminary items need addressed and pipe and other 
items are to be fabricated. Site construction activities are not expected to 
begin for several more weeks, and may begin in December.  

 
CA Ventures Site-Hayes Site construction continues.  Underground construction of on-site and off-

site utilities are near completion.  Roadway improvements along Hayes 
Road are substantially complete (punch list has been prepared and returned 
to contractor).  The roadway is reopened to travelers.      

 


